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	11/27/18
7:00 PM

Community Room

Albert McCormick Arena

Parkside Drive, Waterloo



	1. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

D’Arcy Terpstra made a motion to approve the Minutes from the 2017 AGM.  Brittany Robins seconded the motion.  The motion was carried.




	2. TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer, Tim Sothern noted that the financial statements were available for review in the package handed to each attendee.   He stated that we had a successful year on the financial front and were in a good cash position.  Overall revenue was up to around $165,000, which was driven by the Invitational Tournament; expenses were also driven up.  The tournament raised a surplus of $2800, which goes into the rep surplus fund.
Rep numbers were up and HL numbers held steady.  The Executive Director’s time increased, largely due to the lack of a Vice President of the Rep division.  There were more coaches, resulting in an increase in clinic and training expenditures. There was also an increase in player development.

We finished the fiscal period with a modest surplus.  We have been consistent over the past few years, and are in the break-even vicinity.  This shows that our fees are at the right level.

Brittany Robins made a motion to approve the financial statements as presented.  Seconded by Trent Hilpert.    Motion carried.



	3. PRESIDENT’S ADDRESS

President, D’Arcy Terpstra started by noting that her report was in the package.  She extended a huge congratulations to our Waterloo Ghosts Midget Gold team, who won the Canadian National Championship by defeating Windsor in the final game.  Four of the top six teams were from Ontario, which demonstrates the growth of the sport.  We are obviously doing something right with in-house training and recruiting.  
D'Arcy also announced that the U19 Canadian National Championship would be held in the KW area for 2019: two teams from the WMGSA will be playing.  This will be a great chance to come out and watch some top-notch softball.  The event, which will run from August 13 – 18, needs volunteers.
D’Arcy finished by shouting out a huge thank you to all of our volunteers; we cannot run without volunteers and definitely need more!  A special thanks to Dean Clarke and Brittany Robins, who are leaving the Board.
4. REPORTS

The Vice President, House League, Dean Clarke was not present, but his report is available in the package.  Thanks to Dean for his many years of service on the Board!

Director of Marketing & Public Relations, Brittany Robins stated that she would not read the report, available in the package.  She did note that the association did a lot better with social media and connecting families.  She is taking a break and has enjoyed her time on the Board.  Thanks to everyone involved!
Director of Coach & Player Development, Liz Richardson noted that her report was in the package.  Derrick Nowe questioned whether anything gets sent out to WMGSA coaches vis-à-vis PWSA notifications.  The simple answer is No; coaches are not really receptive.  There was some discussion about sharing coaching knowledge amongst coaches, encouraging coaches to attend “extra” clinics (perhaps carpooling to make it easier), having an extra meeting geared to training coaches, having a coach “committee” which the VP, Rep could handle.
Equipment Director, Dave Geffros noted that his report could be read in the package and a lot more had been done behind the scenes.  Derrick Nowe asked whether Dave had the capability to weld to repair.  Dave responded in the affirmative.  Derrick noted that he has experience welding and is available to help.  Trent complimented Dave on the state of the batting cage.
Director of Fundraising & Sponsorship, Aron Griffith reported that he had worked to ensure enough sponsorship for House League, the tournament and league-wide; he will be looking for new opportunities for next season.


	5. CONSTITUTION
Three proposed amendments to the Rep By-Laws were submitted, as follows:

Section 5. TEAMS Part B currently reads:  Both teams will play in leagues mandated by the Board of Directors.  As of the 2005 season, Gold teams play in the Grand Valley Ladies Softball League and play in Tier I at the provincial level.  Black teams play in the Grand Valley League also, and play in Tier II at the provincial level.  A coach will have the option to approach the Rep Committee should he/she wish to play in a different league and/or tier.  Such requests must be made in writing.  The Rep Committee will make a recommendation to the Board.  The Board’s decision will be final.

Proposed Change reads as follows:  Both teams will play in leagues mandated by the Board of Directors.  As of the 2018 season, all rep teams play in the Grand Valley Ladies Softball League.  Coaches select their team’s Tier based on the competitive ability of the team.  A coach will have the option to approach the Rep Committee should he/she wish to play in a different league.  Such requests must be made in writing.  The Rep Committee will make a recommendation to the Board.  The Board’s decision will be final.

Aron Griffith makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by Brittany Robins.  Carried.

Section 5. TEAMS Part I currently reads:  All pitchers in Novice and under divisions must wear an approved facemask while pitching.  Players playing up a division are regulated by their actual division guidelines.  The WMGSA highly encourages ALL pitchers in the rep program to wear such masks.

Proposed Change reads as follows:  All pitchers in Bantam and under divisions must wear an approved facemask while pitching.  Players playing up a division are regulated by their actual division guidelines.  The WMGSA highly encourages ALL pitchers in the rep program to wear such masks.

Trent Hilpert makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by Ryan Terpstra.  Carried.

Section 15. EQUIPMENT Part D currently reads:  Each player must provide the association with a uniform deposit cheque in an amount to be determined by the Board (post dated to September 15th) which will be cashed should the uniform not be returned in suitable condition.

Proposed Change:  Delete Item D
Tim Sothern makes the motion that the amendment be approved as presented.  Seconded by Debbi Holwell.  Carried.

6. GENERAL BUSINESS

Trent Hilpert shared that the Nationals committee is talking about running a clinic, which will likely be geared towards HL players.  They will also be looking for batgirls/boys.  Cathy Fletcher told Trent Hilpert that she was working on getting a grant from the City of Waterloo to help the Nationals committee.
There was discussion about online registration.  It was put into place for House League players this season and could potentially be rolled out for rep players next year.



	7. ELECTION AND INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS

The new executive was elected.  Three spots remain.  

The election was closed.

D’Arcy Terpstra thanked everyone for attending.
Dave Geffros made a motion that the meeting be adjourned at 8:03 p.m.  Seconded by Liz Richardson.  Carried.
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